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Report to: Manchester Health and Wellbeing Board – 24 March 2021 
 

Subject: Manchester’s COVID-19 Local Outbreak Prevention and Response Plan 
Refresh  

 

Report of: Director of Public Health 
 

 

Summary 
 
The Director of Public Health and his team and partners have produced this refresh of 
our Local Prevention and Response Plan first published in June 2020.  This builds on 
the Manchester COVID-19 Twelve Point Plan which is updated on a monthly basis.   
 
The Plan is set out to show the read across to themes contained in the original plan and 
incorporates new developments, such as the vaccine roll out and responding to Variants 
of Concern. Several case studies are included and the learning from these will inform 
future planning. We have also included a summary of our Vaccine Equity Plan and our 
initial forward plan for exiting lockdown which is aligned to the national Roadmap. 
 

Recommendations 
 
The Board is asked to approve the report. 
 

 

Board Priority(s) Addressed:  
 

Health and Wellbeing Strategy priority Summary of contribution to the strategy 

Getting the youngest people in our 
communities off to the best start  

The evolving nature of the COVID-19 
pandemic is having an impact on the 
delivery of all the Board priorities. Improving people’s mental health and 

wellbeing  

Bringing people into employment and 
ensuring good work for all 

Enabling people to keep well and live 
independently as they grow older 

Turning round the lives of troubled 
families as part of the Confident and 
Achieving Manchester programme 

One health and care system – right care, 
right place, right time 

Self-care 

  



 

 

Contact Officers: 
 
Name:  David Regan 
Position: Director of Public Health 
Telephone:  0161 234 5595 
E-mail:  d.regan@manchester.gov.uk 
 
 

Background documents (available for public inspection): 
 
The following documents disclose important facts on which the report is based and have 
been relied upon in preparing the report. Copies of the background documents are 
available up to 4 years after the date of the meeting. If you would like a copy please 
contact one of the contact officers above. 
 
None. 
 


